WEARSIDE FOOTBALL LEAGUE 
MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES

DATE: 02/09/2014 – 1900HRS @ PRIMROSE CENTRE, JARROW

Attendees – P Maguire, K Harrison, S Rooks, M Malton, J Johnson, M Lawson, B Lisle, S Topping, K Simpson, K Oliver, W Banks, P Smith.
APOLOGIES: W. Robson, B. Gunn, M. Langley, D. Keys, L. Pye, P. Tye,                         M. Spedding, K. Gibson.

· The minutes from the previous meeting were read out, amendments made and then accepted.
· A note containing an email trail between the league and a representative of Horden CW and DFA was circulated to the committee in regards the Coxhoe / Spennymoor Town Res name change. The committee reaffirmed their decision in this regard.

· The committee took the decision to move progress in becoming a limited Company, the Chairman is to seek clarification on what needs to be done.

· Richmond Town FC were called up before the committee for two separate issues, the first was playing a player who was under suspension in two matches of which the club lost. Richmond Town knew nothing of the suspension. As a result of this the committee decided that no action was to be taken on this matter, this was proposed by S. Topping and seconded by K. Oliver.

· The second issue was Richmond Town failed to field a full team in their match versus Horden CW, only 10 players were available to play. The club were fined £10 of which will be deducted from the Club Balance, the club chairman stressed that he was confident the club would complete the season. K. Harrison also addressed that the club were frequently late in uploading team sheets and he was to write to the club secretary regarding the matter.
· Wolviston FC were another club who were brought up before the committee for fielding a suspended player, the club was unaware of this even though the player had been banned since 03/2011. The player had played 6 games for the club this season before the issue was raised by North Riding FA, Wolviston FC paid the outstanding fine to the aforementioned FA. 

As a result the management committee decided that no action was to be taken.
· The League had received a ‘Thank You’ letter from the Monkwearmouth Hospice for the £1,000 donation made at the AGM.
· An incident was reported to the League regarding a match official who was caught urinating during a match in August. As a result of this K. Harrison is to strike him off the Match Officials list and is also to write to Durham FA of this incident.
· An update on the defibrillators – the League are waiting on Clubs to return completed application forms of which September 30th is the deadline.
· Charter Standard update – an Emergency First Aid Course is available in January 2015 for anyone that is interested.

· Cautions / Sending’s Offs for this season shows a more positive outcome compared to the 2013/14 season as figures are down considerably.

· Any Other Business – Hartlepool FC v Boldon CA, concerns were raised that dugouts were overcrowded and that children were actually on the pitch and in the dugouts, photographic evidence proved this. K. Harrison is to contact Hartlepool FC of their comments on this matter.
The 2014/15 Presentation Evening is to be organised by K. Oliver and S.Topping, suggestions were made for a venue with both Nissan SC and Chilton Moor Country Club both being mentioned.

The meeting closed at 2045 hrs, next meeting is on 7th October 2014.
